
February 2017

Serving the community leagues of 
Baturyn, Caernarvon, Carlisle, Cumberland/Oxford, 
Dunluce, Lorelei/Beaumaris

Carlisle AGM & 
Registration

Carlisle AGM and programs registration 
will be held on Sunday March 12th 1pm 
at the Carlisle Community Hall 14240-
117 St

Cumberland/Oxford 
AGM

COCL’s AGM is scheduled Saturday, 
March 4th, 2017 1-2pm in the Gateway Al-
liance Church 13931 – 140 Street.  Please 
join us as we give our annual update of the 
League’s activities and  status.  We will also 
be running elections for several important 
Board positions.   

Pease consider joining the League’s board 
as COCL has several positions that need 
to be filled. 
(More information page 8)

Dunluce Community 
Spring Meeting, 
Soccer & Ball 
Registration

Sunday, February 26, 2017 
@ 2:00 pm

Dunluce Hall, 11620 – 162 Avenue

(More information page 11)

Lorelei-Beaumaris 
Community League

Annual General 
Meeting 

& 
Spring Sports 
Registration

Tuesday, February 21 
@ 7:00 pm

Lorelei-Beaumaris 
Community Hall 

(16220 – 103 Street)

(More information page 13)

Baturyn Community 
League Annual 

General Meeting
Monday, February 20 @ 12 PM
10505 172 Ave.
(More information page 2)

CASTLE DOWNS VARIETY SHOW

WRITERS AND DIRECTORS NEEDED

It’s that time of year already.  We are looking for interested writers 
and directors for the 2017 Castle Downs Variety Show. The 
Castle Downs Variety Show is an Evening of Adult Comedy comprised 
mostly of skits, stand-up comedy & dance numbers.

Your submission should include all of the following:

The Show Name,
Three sample skits
Black Light Number

A running order for the whole show

Please submit package, including compensation expectations to: 

Variety Show  Chairperson c/ o Castle Downs Variety Show
P.O. Box 31075 Namao RPO, Edmonton T5Z 3P3

Or by email to varietyshow@castledowns.ca

Submissions must be received no later than May 14th 2017.

The Variety Show Committee will then review the submissions and set 
up interviews with the candidates.  

Please check the website for more info: www.castledowns.ca and look 
under the Variety show tab, you can email any questions to: 

varietyshow@castledowns.ca

A Flu-free New Year
It’s not too late for your influenza immunization
You resolve to start the year healthy.  To eat well, be active… but what about your flu 
shot? 

Influenza season is here.  As of December 10, 2016, more than 774 lab confirmed influ-
enza cases have been confirmed in Alberta and 5,323 people with influenza-like symp-
toms have been reported.  Of these cases, 189 have been hospitalized. 

No matter how healthy you think you are, if you haven’t been immunized yet this sea-
son, you’re at risk of contracting influenza too.

The good news? Influenza immunization, or the flu shot, is still available, free of charge, 
to all Albertans six months of age and older.

Start your year healthy and stay that way; get immunized today. 
For more information, including local clinic schedules, visit
 http://www.albertahealthservices.ca/influ/ or call Healthlink at 811.

Published by Calder Publications. To advertise please call 780-434-9732 or email info@communityleaguenews.com
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Baturyn News

Baturyn Community League 
Proudly supporting the communities of  

Baturyn, Elsinore/Chambery (Castlebrook),  
Canossa (Castlewood), & Rapperswill (Newcastle) 

Website: Baturyn.ca 

Outdoor Sports Registration 
 

 
 

 

Registration for the 2017 Soccer and Softball season will begin in February.  
 
For Soccer registrants, you will be required to start the registration process by going to the 
EMSA’s website at https://emsasoccerportal.com. To complete the registration process, you 
will also be required to attend one of the registration sessions listed below.  
 
For Softball registrants, you will be required to attend one of the sessions listed below. 
 
Registration session will be held at Baturyn Hall, 10505 172 Avenue on the following dates. 
 

Registration: 
February 25th – 10am to 2pm 

March 14th - 6pm to 8pm 
 

Late Registration*: 
March 18th – 10am -1pm 

*Please note there is a fee for late registration of $25 and  

late registrants are required to fulfill 2 volunteer commitments. 
Registration information, including sports fee information will be available online at 

www.Baturyn.ca by February 12th. 
 

  

Baturyn Community League 
Hall: 10505 172 Avenue  
Phone: 780 - 457- 4347 

Website: Baturyn.ca  
Supporting the communities of 

Baturyn, Elsinore/Chambery (Castlebrook),  
Canossa (Castlewood), & Rapperswill (Newcastle) 

Executive Board 
Position Name Email 

President Courtney Barnes president@baturyn.ca 
Vice President Nicole Yankee vicepresident@baturyn.ca 
Secretary Tricia Stettner secretary@baturyn.ca 
Treasurer Lynn Archer treasurer@baturyn.ca 
Buildings and Facilities Director Earl Archer admin@baturyn.ca 
Hall Rental Rep Natasha Galligan rentals@baturyn.ca 
Volunteer Director Nicole Yankee (Acting) - Vacant volunteers@baturyn.ca 
Finance Director Vacant finance@baturyn.ca 
Communications Director Lorna King communications@baturyn.ca 
Communications Assistant Angela Ferguson communications@baturyn.ca 
Program Director Angela Phoon programs@baturyn.ca 
Sports Director Lynn Archer sports@baturyn.ca 
Soccer Director Candice Bevan soccer@baturyn.ca 
Soft Ball Director Melissa Voll softball@baturyn.ca 
Social Director Shyehana Goonewardena social@baturyn.ca 
Membership Rep Samantha McRae membership@baturyn.ca 
Membership Rep (Online) Val Borchuk membership@baturyn.ca 
Bingo Chairperson Tricia Stettner bingo@baturyn.ca 
Bingo Chairperson Holly Twerdochlib bingo@baturyn.ca 
CDRS Rep Angela Ferguson cdrs1@baturyn.ca 
CDRS Rep Lorna King cdrs2@baturyn.ca 
Variety Show Rep Shyehana Goonewardena varietyshow@shaw.ca 
Neighbourhood Watch Angela Ferguson n_watch@baturyn.ca 

Positions are filled on a voluntary basis.  
If you are interested in board positions or would like to get involved,  

please contact the Board President at president@baturyn.ca  
to inquire about vacancies and opportunities. 

 

 

 

 

 

Baturyn Community League 
Hall: 10505 172 Avenue  
Phone: 780 - 457- 4347 

Website: Baturyn.ca  
Planning a big party or hosting a big event? 

Baturyn Community Hall may be the place for you; located between St. Charles Elementary School and 
Baturyn Elementary School, Baturyn Community Hall features a full commercial kitchen, bar, coat 
room, covered back patio with large BBQ, Fire Pit, & 2 boarded sports fields. For events involving 
children there is also a community playground located in front of the hall and basketball court located 
beside the hall. 

 
Hall Features: 
 Seating Capacity: 275  
 Hall Size: 55ft x 65ft 
 Tables: 43 rectangular tables (seats 8) 
 Chairs: 275 
 Wheel Chair Accessible 
 Plenty of Parking 

 
 Industrial Kitchen Appliances – Gas Stove, Walk In 

Fridge, Microwave, Freezer, Dishwasher  
 Large Kitchen Preparation Space 
 Separate Bar with 2 door fridge & freezer 
 Large Dance Floor 
 Air Conditioning 

 
Hall Rental Information: 

Standard Rates 
Rental Period Rates 

Weekday Evenings $35/hr 
Saturday 10:00 am – Sunday 10:00 am $425 

Sunday 11:00 am – 5:00 pm $150 
Sunday (Long Weekend) $250 

Package Rates 
Rental Period Rates 

Friday 6:00 pm – Sunday 10:00 am $500 
Saturday 10:00 am – Sunday 5:00 pm $550 

Friday 6:00 pm – Sunday 5:00 pm $600 
Notes & Exceptions: 

1. All rentals require a signed contract 
2. Damage deposit is equal to the rental rate and will be refunded upon inspection of the hall 

after the event; final rental payment is due 30 days prior to the event.  
3. Parking is constrained in the area and the parking lot is not available until after 5:00 pm 

during the school year. 

To inquire about renting the hall, please email rentals@baturyn.ca. 
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Dr. Tarek Tarchichi
www.castledownsdentalcentre.com

780-456-2990

11816-145 Ave

New Patients Welcome.
Emergency & Walkins.
Apointments Available

Gentle Dentistry for 
the whole family.

Baturyn Community League 
Proudly supporting the communities of  

Baturyn, Elsinore/Chambery (Castlebrook),  
Canossa (Castlewood), & Rapperswill (Newcastle) 

Website: Baturyn.ca  
 

2016/17 Membership Campaign 
Whether it be hosting community events, providing valuable volunteer opportunities, or creating 
connections within our community, the Baturyn Community League has been an important 
partner in your community. 
 
Membership Benefits: 

 Access to community hosted events 
 Community League sports programs 
 Free access to all Community League outdoor rinks 
 Free access to community swim times at the YMCA, Grand Trunk Fitness & Leisure Centre, 

or O’Leary Fitness & Leisure Centre  
 10% discount on City of Edmonton Recreation Facilities Annual or Multi-Pass purchases 

 
2016 community memberships now available for September 1, 2016 to August 31, 2017.  
Membership Fees: 
Family $25.00  
Single (16+) $25.00  
Senior (55+) $10.00  
 
Memberships are required to access programs offered by your Baturyn Community League. 
 

Get your membership today by going to  
Baturyn.ca or emailing membership@baturyn.ca 

Your membership fees help support the delivery of various community programs and events. 
 

Embracing air and winter activities
As temperatures drop across the province, many people are content to put on an extra pair of socks, 
settle in with a hot cup of cocoa and grumble about the weather.

Some good advice for anyone with the winter blahs is to get outside and get moving––and breathing 
deeply. You really can’t have too much fresh air in the winter.

One of the great things about winter is the refreshing bite of cold air when you step outside.
It’s exhilarating, and when you’re dressed for the season, that coldness quickly disappears with a 
walk to the convenience store or a climb up a toboggan hill.

Try getting outside every day for a week for 10 to 30 minutes at a time. Move with purpose: shovel 
the walk. Shovel the neighbour’s walk. Look for birds, stars or big snowdrifts. Walk the kids to 
or from school if you can. Put on a pair of skates, skis or snowshoes. Slide, glide and embrace the 
season. And share it with family and friends.

Winter can be fun. Get out there enough and you could find yourself a little reluctant to say good-
bye to winter when spring rolls around.

Using your own two feet to get around is good for you and for the air around us. The less you drive, 
the fewer emissions in the air. And if you have to drive, try to cut down on the idling. Turn the en-
gine off when you run into the store for a cup of coffee or are waiting to pick up someone.

You might think you’re just one person in one vehicle, but you’d be amazed at how small changes 
add up to big differences to your life and your community.
— reprinted from Apple magazine  
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Baturyn Community Playschool 
 

AGM and Pre-Registration 2017-2018 
 

WHEN: 
WHERE: 
WHO: 

Monday March 6, 2017 at 7 PM (doors open at 6:30 PM) 
Baturyn Community Hall, 10505 172 Avenue 
Parents wishing to register their 3 or 4 year old child for the 2017-18 school year. 

 
COST TO REGISTER: $45 non-refundable registration fee.  Other payments will be handed in 
at the August final registration meeting. 
 
The main focus of this meeting is to reserve a spot for your child in the playschool for the 
upcoming school year. Registration will be completed at the August final registration 
meeting.  There will also be a chance for you to see the classroom, meet the teacher and ask 
any questions about the playschool. 
 
We offer a fun, play-based program that builds your child’s social and academic skills.  
Students are introduced to the joys of learning by participating in in-school and out-of-school 
field trips, taking part in pre-reading, science and math projects, crafts, games, songs and 
music, kinder-cooking and daily physical activity.   
 

 

 
For 3 year olds: 

 
Tuesdays and Thursdays  
AM Class – 9:00am to 11:30am 
 

For 4 year olds: Mondays, Wednesdays, and Fridays  
AM Class – 9:00am to 11:30 am  
or  
PM class – 12:45pm to 315pm 

*Child must be 3 years of age at the start of the playschool year for the 
three year old class. ALL children must be fully toilet trained for any class. 

Find us on Facebook  by typing 
Baturyn Community Playschool 

For more information, please visit our website at 
baturynplayschooledmonton.weebly.com or 

 email our co-chair at bcps.cochair@gmail.com.  
 

Baturyn Community Playschool 
 

Early Registration Opportunity for 2017-2018 
 

We are opening registration for returning playschool families starting February 1, 2017. If you 
have children are currently attending Baturyn Playschool or have attended within the last 
two years, you have a chance to reserve a spot for your child/ren before registration opens to 
the general public on February 15, 2017.  All we require is a completed registration form 
along with a $45.00 non-refundable cheque made payable to Baturyn Playschool.  The 2017-
18 registration form and Parent Handbook will be made available on our playschool website 
staring February 1, 2017. Other fees are not payable until our August registration meeting.  
 
There will be the following three options when registering for the 2017-2018 school year: 
Staggered start will begin the week of September 11, 2017. 
  

 

 
For 3 year olds: 

 
Tuesdays and Thursdays  
AM Class – 9:00am to 11:30am 
 

For 4 year olds: Mondays, Wednesdays, and Fridays  
AM Class – 9:00am to 11:30 am  
or  
PM class – 12:45pm to 315pm 

*Child must be 3 years of age at the start of the playschool year for the 
three year old class. ALL children must be fully toilet trained for any class. 

Find us on Facebook  by typing 
Baturyn Community Playschool 

For more information, please visit our website at 
baturynplayschooledmonton.weebly.com or 

 email our co-chair at bcps.cochair@gmail.com.  
 

Baturyn Community League 
Proudly supporting the communities of  

Baturyn, Elsinore/Chambery (Castlebrook),  
Canossa (Castlewood), & Rapperswill (Newcastle) 

Website: Baturyn.ca  
 

Volunteer Opportunities 
Volunteers are an important part of our community and many community events would not be successful 
without their important contribution. Volunteers share valuable skills and their time to help build strong 
communities and support many families & individuals within our community.  
 
Being a volunteer also lets you benefit from your experience through building relationships within your 
community, building skills, and creating opportunities for personal growth. The benefits you receive from 
volunteering are endless. Are you interested in being a volunteer? 
 
Urgently Required: 
Bingo (Kensington Bingo Hall) - Monday, February 6th   

Winterfest - Monday, February 20th  
 
Additional Volunteers Opportunities: 
Treasurer – Responsible for incoming and outgoing finances for league 
Finance Director – Responsible for fundraising activities for the league  
Volunteer Director – Responsible for the provision & management of volunteers for the league 
 

Baturyn’s Bingo Angels 
Bingo’s are an important part of our community league operation as they provide us will much needed funds to 
help run many of our programs. We have 14 bingos per calendar year with a staffing requirement of a minimum 
of 16 volunteers. We try very hard to staff these through our program participants but sometimes we run short. 
Working a bingo is a great way to get out of the house, engage with other people from your community, and 
help provide valuable programs offered to the residents in your area. We are looking for people who would be 
willing to put their name on a contact list that we can call upon in a time of need and become a Baturyn Bingo 
Angel. Bingo Angels will qualify for an incentive program offered from the community league. If you are 
interested in joining our Bingo Angel’s List, please contact Nicole at Volunteers@baturyn.ca to discuss this 
opportunity.  
 
If you want to get involved in your community, or if you are a teen and have to fulfill volunteer hours for school 
requirements, or if you have a volunteer commitment for sports registration that you need to meet, contact 
Nicole at volunteers@baturyn.ca to see how you can volunteer.  
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Caernarvon News
Hall: 14830-118 St       456-3435

 League Executive

Hall Rental

www.caernarvoncommunity.com

Website!
Out website at www.CaernarvonCommunity.com has had yet more updates 
lately! Please take a moment to check it out! It’s still a work in progress, so 
new pages and sections are still being added to the site. If there is anything 
you would like to see on here, send us a message as we are always trying to 
find new ways to improve! 

FACEBOOK
Facebook users, keep up to date in our community with registrations, events, 
sports and so much more! Look up “Caernarvon Community League” and 
select Like!

Caerny Bucks
If you would like to be included on the Caerny Buck list, 
contact our Bingo Director at 
bingo@caernarvoncommunity.com. 

 Caerny Bucks are worth $35 and are given to people who 
work extra bingos when they cannot be filled with sports 
registration. 

 The Caerny Bucks can be used towards any Caernarvon 
event, such as sports registration, programs, and social 
functions.

If you’re looking for a site to host your next big event, give the 
Caernarvon Community Hall a try!  It is wheelchair accessible, with 
a 50m x 60m space to seat up to 270 guests, or 200 guests for dining 
and dancing.  There is also a Boardroom that can seat up to 25 guests.

The Hall includes a Full Commercial 
Kitchen with gas stove & 2 ovens, 
a Wet Bar, a Coat Room, a Raised 
Stage, and a Sound System with wire-
less Microphone.  Also available is a 
Large BBQ and a Theatre Popcorn 
Machine.

Call Evan at 780-456-3435 or email 
rental@caernarvoncommunity.com 
if you have questions or would like an appointment to view the 
facilities (please leave a message).
 
Rates:
$20 hourly, Boardroom
$35 hourly, Hall
$300 Daily (Sun thru Thurs) 8am, to 3am
$400 Friday 8am, to Saturday 3am
$450 Saturday 8am, to Sunday 3am
$550 Friday 5pm, to Sunday 3am
$550 Saturday 8am, to Sunday 5pm
$650 Friday 5pm, to Sunday noon
$50 Dishes rental (plates, cutlery, glassware, limited small wears)
$50 Large BBQ 
$50 Theater Popcorn Machine
Deposits on Daily rentals, $1000
Deposits on Hourly rentals, $250
Sound System Deposit, $500

The Caernarvon Playground
We are now into the planning phase for our new community playground. If 
you are interested in helping out, please contact Pam at 
vice@caernarvoncommunity.com 

President Evan Hellyer 780-641-4996
president@caernarvoncommunity.com

Vice President Pam Irwin 780-473-5563
vice@caernarvoncommunity.com

Treasurer Teena Burrell treasurer@caernarvoncommunity.com
Secretary Kat Furtado secretary@caernarvoncommunity.com
Ball VACANT softball@caernarvoncommunity.com
Bingo Lynne Hellyer bingo@caernarvoncommunity.com
Equipment Johnny Borrelli

Darcy Sommer
Sandi Reda

equipment@caernarvoncommunity.com

Hall Rental Jennifer Schell
Danny Burrell

rental@caernarvoncommunity.com

Maintenance VACANT (Evan) maintenance@caernarvoncommunity.com
Membership Lynne Hellyer membership@caernarvoncommunity.com
Neigh. Watch VACANT neighbourhoodwatch@caernarvoncommunity.com
Newsletter Sarah Hunczak newsletter@caernarvoncommunity.com
Signs Kati Weir signs@caernarvoncommunity.com
Programs VACANT programs@caernarvoncommunity.com
CDRS Danny Burrell cdrs@caernarvoncommunity.com
CDRS Jennifer Schell cdrs@caernarvoncommunity.com
Soccer Toni Borrelli soccer@caernarvoncommunity.com
Social VACANT social@caernarvoncommunity.com
Variety Show Pam Irwin varietyshow@caernarvoncommunity.com
Casino Amanda Evans casino@caernarvoncommunity.com
Website Sarah Hunczak webmaster@caernarvoncommunity.com
Book Keeper Sue Jorgenson bookkeeper@caernarvoncommunity.com

BINGO 
OPPORTUNITIES
We are looking for volunteers to work upcoming 
Bingo nights.  If you are interested in earning some 
extra Caerny Bucks, please call Lynne at 780-641-
4996.

VOLUNTEER 
OPPORTUNITIES
There are currently several vacant positions on the 
Caernarvon Community’s Board, particularly those 
of Social Director, Maintenance, and Ball Director.  
If you are interested in any of those positions, please 
contact Evan at
president@caernarvoncommunity.com for more 
information.

Councillor Dave Loken, Ward 3
2nd Floor, 1 Sir Winston Churchill Sq.
Edmonton, Alberta, Canada T5J 2R7

Tel: 780 496 8128   Fax: 780 496 8113
Email: dave.loken@edmonton.ca
Twitter: @daveloken
Web: www.daveloken.com

I AM HERE TO SERVE YOU
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Carlisle News Carlisle Community League
P. O. Box 69140, Kensington    RPO
Edmonton, AB. T6V 1G7

Hall Rental

Rental Inquiries Contact Hall Rental Director
John Paul Potestio @ 780-993-3503

Now Accept VISA & Mastercard

League 
Memberships 

Available
Please Contact 
Shelley Worsley 
780-457-2377.

Position Filled by Phone
President Krista 

Hennigar
780- 951-7627 

Vice-President Heather 
Magnes

780-903-3583

Treasurer/Grants Myer 
Valeriano

780-907-1198

Membership Shelley 
Worsley

780-457-2377

Secretary Tara Pohl-
Gobeil

780-218-3399

Buildings and 
Grounds

Ryan 
Simpson

780-267-7777

Bingo Chairperson Chantal 
Brown

780-238-6234

Casino 
Chairpersons

Krista
Hennigar

780-951-7627

Sports Equipment Rob Lewis
Rob Jarowka

780-486-2893
780-910-9450

Newsletter 
Editor/Website

Loretta 
Bertholet

780-457-0304

Rink Attendant Fred Gregory 780-457-1044
Soccer Director Rob Lewis 780-486-2893

Program Director Zuzana Bado
Diane 

Neiman

780-457-2759
780-457-6239

Variety Show 
Representatives

Diane 
Neiman
vacant

780-457-6239

CDRS 
representatives

Neil Chymko
Georgette 

Strand

780-975-0421
587-338-8339

Hall Rental Director John Paul 
Potestio

780-993-3503

Social Director Tess Potestio
Dianna 

DeCaluwe

780-974-3503

780-263-1109

Members $300 and Non-Members - $350

Fitness Classes 
 

Come and Join us 
 

Carlisle Community Hall at 1420 – 117 street 
For fat burning and stomach flattening 

Cardio & Pilates 
 
 

 
 

All levels welcome – beginner to pro 
 

Monday and Wednesday 7:30 – 8:30 pm 
 

Prepaid registrations is $80 for 20 classes or $10 drop in 
 

For more information please call Zuzana at 780-457-2759 
-AFLCA Certified Instructor 

 

14240-117 St

Yoga
Yoga classes are for anyone who 
wants to learn the stretches, the 
breath and basic yoga postures.
Also relaxation and meditation. 
Make sure you bring a yoga mat and 
blanket.
Where: Carlisle Community Hall 
14240-117 st.
When: Until March 9,2017
Cost: $80.00 for 20 classes, $40.00
for 10.00 classes or $10.00 for drop 
in
Time: Tues and Thurs eve. From 
7:30 to 8:30 For more information 
call Yvonne at 780 297 3147.

Krista 
Hennigar

780-951-7627

Carlislesoccerdirector
@gmail.com

Krista 
Hennigar

780-951-7627

Carlisle Community 
Programs Fall 2016

Gymnastics- Ages 5-12 Wed 5:30-6:30pm
ABC-123 Ages 2 and up Tues 10-11 am 
Fit Kids Ages 2 and up Thurs 10-11 am

For more information or registration please contact Zuzana 780-914-1775

New Patients Always Welcome
Direct Billing • Invisalign

Cerec • Nitrous Oxide
Dental Implants

780-914-1775
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Carlisle Community League and the North West Zone 
Hurricanes are  proud to bring you the Carlisle Snow 
Chill Outdoor Midget No hit Hockey Tournament Febru-
ary 11-19.
Come down to Carlisle and enjoy some local old school 
hockey! See our Facebook page for game times, teams 
and more. 
There will be a Silent Auction inside the hall, a Conces-
sion and 50/50 tickets available opening weekend.

Please note that the East rink will be open but there will 
be no access to the dressing rooms before, during and 
after the game times.

THIRTY YEARS OF DISTINCTION

HeLa
 enturesV

TO REGISTER NOW OR FOR MORE INFORMATION CONTACT US:
Progressive Academy
www.progressiveacademy.ca/mas
780-455-8344

journey
this

will

CHANGE YOUR LIFE
Wake up in a unique summer classroom at 

 Mountain Adventure School 
• 10 and 14-day summer programs for high school students.
•  Earn school credits and certifications toward a career in camp leadership  

and guiding.
•  Full 14-day summer camp includes lake and whitewater canoeing, rock climbing 

and rappelling, back country biking, hiking and wilderness living in an extended 
river expedition.

  Sessions starting in July and August 

 SIGN UP TODAY! 

DeLuca Insurance

Snow Chill Hockey Tournament
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Cumberland/Oxford News
COCL Board of Directors 2017 
Title Name Contact 

Executive
President Calvin Cazes president@cocl.org 

Treasurer Chris Cebula treasurer@cocl.org 

Secretary Christine Crowe secretary@cocl.org 

Vice President/Casino Director ~ vacant ~ vicepresident@cocl.org 

  
Board 
Baseball Director Michelle Innes baseball@cocl.org 

Bingo Director Denine Pelley bingo@cocl.org 

Bingo Director - Assistant Christina Brown   
Bingo Director - Assistant ~ vacant ~   
Bingo Director - Assistant ~ vacant ~   
CDRS Representative Vini Buecken   
CDRS Representative Lynnette Thompson   
Communications Director Christa Gagnon   
Fundraising Director Todd Boyer fundraising@cocl.org 

Membership Director Jackie Nicholls membership@cocl.org
Neighborhood Watch Director ~ vacant ~   
Programs/Social Director Kismat Othman   
Registration Director ~ vacant ~   
Soccer Director Peter Balaban soccer@cocl.org
Soccer Director - Assistant Tim Atlee boys.soccer@cocl.org 

Social Director ~ vacant ~   
Variety Show Director ~ vacant ~   
Variety Show Director #2 ~ vacant ~   
Volunteer Director Pam Ushkowski   

  
Directors at Large

Cameron Tse   
Carol Cimino   
Helena Zheng   
Jack Ballash   

  Rosemary Sibanda   
  Salam Yousef   
  Vanessa Forester   
      

 

Annual General 
Meeting

COCL’s AGM is scheduled Saturday, March 
4th, 2017 1-2pm in the Gateway Alliance 
Church 13931 – 140 Street.  Please join us 
as we give our annual update of the League’s 
activities and  status.  We will also be run-
ning elections for several important Board 
positions.   
    Pease consider joining the League’s board 
as COCL has several positions that need to 
be filled. If you would like the opportunity 
to connect with your neighbours and help 
contribute to your community, please con-
sider these options. 
1. President 
The current president’s term is finished and 
we will need someone to continue in this 
role. In short, without a President you can’t 
have a league. Generally, the president runs 
the meetings, represents the community to 
external stakeholders, and performs overall 
management of the league. The league has a 
Past President position of which the current 
President will assume. The Past President is 
there to guide the current president in their 
role. 
2. Vice President
The VP is there to support the President in 
their role and to represent as the President 
when the President is unable to. The Past 
President is also there to provide guidance. 
3. Registration Director
 The registration Director manages the Spring 
and Fall Registrations to ensure they are run 
as smoothly as possible. Training is provided 
by the board COCL Needs Your Support
4. Variety Show Directors
 Every fall the Castledowns Recreational 
Society puts on a wonderful 5 weekend 
run of the “Variety Show – An Evening of 
Comedy”. 2 people from COCL are needed 

for the committee. They 
represent the COCL at the 
Variety Show organiza-
tional meetings, help plan 
the event and manage the 
parent volunteers during 
the event. 
5. Bingo Director As-
sistants
 At least 2 people are 
needed for this role. 
COCL participates in an 
average of one bingo a 
month. The Bingo Direc-
tor and assistants manage 
the parent volunteers and 
work with the Bingo staff 
to ensure a smooth run-
ning event. 
One Director/assistant is 
needed for each event. 
With multiple people fill-
ing this role the respon-
sibilities can be shared 

equally. 

Spring 2017 Soccer & 
Ball Registration

DATES:  #1 Wednesday, February 8th, 2017 
6-9pm

	 #2 Wednesday, February 15th, 2017 
6-9pm

	 #3 Saturday, March 4th, 2017 
1-5pm 

(AGM will be conducted BEFORE Registration 
begins)

LOCATION: Gateway Alliance Church 13931 – 
140 Street

NEW THIS YEAR
•	 No cash accepted at Registration. We will 
have debit and credit machines for payments, or 
pay with credit card online when you register on 
EMSA website (Cheques will still be accepted for 
volunteer commitments and uniform deposits.)
•	 Volunteer commitment deposits will be 
$300 per child (Still maximum of 2 commitments 
required per family)
•	 Opt out option is also $300 (We reserve 
the right to cap number of opt outs)
•	 No printer on site. (Be sure to register 
for soccer on line beforehand and bring your 
paperwork. Ball registration forms still completed 
in-person at restration.)
OPTIONS FOR VOLUNTEERS
•	 Bingo (@ Castledowns Bingo Hall 5-mid-
night) March 1, April 4, May 16, June 7, July 4, 
August/September TBD
•	 Community Clean-up,  Date(s) to be de-
termined
•	 Compost Sale May 13/14, various shifts
•	 Soccer Storage Unit Clean-up, Date to be 
determined
•	 Canada Day July 1, Various shifts
•	 Casino,  Dates to be determined (Summer)
•	 EMSA Events, various dates
•	 Ball Tournament, Dates to be determined
•	 Coaching Soccer or Ball Teams
•	 JOIN THE COCL BOARD, various posi-
tions available

Check our website COCL.org for details		
		  Like us on FACEBOOK
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COCL Raptors win gold!
Congratulations to the coaches and players of the COCL Raptors on winning gold in the 
2016 FC Edmonton Polar Cup (U-16 Girls’ Soccer Tier 5).   
BACK = Ignacio Garcia (Coach), Ariana Garcia, Gabrielle Ball, Claire Weidemann,  
Aviva Addo, Ava Laville, Alyssa Christman, Tammy Ball (Manager)
MIDDLE = Kaitlyn Cabral, Vivica Ado, Sydney Tutak, Alyssa Korpesio, Amanda Garcia, 
Katie Kotyshyn         
FRONT = Nora Nicholas (Goalkeeper)
MISSING = Allanah Ball, Jessica Bjalek, Madisson Senyk, Sarah Martin, Vianne Rou-
leau, Al Rouleau (Assistant Coach) 

Come out from 12pm to 3pm for our Frosty Family

Festivities! There will be snowman building contests, the

chance to make maple candy in the snow, snow

painting, hot chocolate, and many more fantastic

winter activities for you and your kids to enjoy

together! Everything will take place at Gateway Alliance

Church (13931 140th Street).

Catholic Elementary
School

ST. LUCY
OPEN

HOUSE
 Wednesday,
February 15

at 7pm
11750-162 Avenue
780 456-0053
www.stlucy.ecsd.net

EDMONTON  
LIFELONG 
LEARNERS  
ASSOCIATION 
 
 
 

 

 
 

 

 

 
FOR ADULTS 50 
AND OVER 

 
LIFE IS FOR  
LEARNING 
COURSES IN:  
MUSIC, ART,  
SCIENCE,  
GLOBAL AFFAIRS, 
COMPUTERS,  
FINANCE,  
WELLNESS & 
FITNESS  

 
LOVE TO LEARN   
TAKE UP TO 4 
COURSES DAILY 
FOR  3 WEEKS 
FOR ONLY $250  
(BURSARIES  MAY  BE 
AVAILABLE) 
 

FOR MORE INFO 
780-492-5055 or 
www.my-ella.com 

SPRING SESSION 
May  1 to 19, 2017 
University of Alberta  
Education Centre 

Register for our Spring Session   at 
the University of Alberta. It offers 
top-calibre instruction with no    
prerequisites, exams or homework.  
Enjoy lively discussion, meet new 
people and learn in a comfortable 
and friendly environment. 
Offered by Edmonton Lifelong 
Learners Association in partnership 
with the University of Alberta       
Department of Extension. 
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PO Box 36050; Castledowns RPO
Edmonton, AB T5X 5V9
www.dunlucecl.ca

Hall: 11620-162 Ave    456-3978

Dunluce News
DUNLUCE EXECUTIVE 

PRESIDENT Nadine Meads      780-456-6197
VICE PRESIDENT Ahmed Assaf      
TREASURER Loretta Wonitoy      780-457-9101
SECRETARY Lorna Melnyk      780-456-4596
PAST PRESIDENT Keoma McMurren      780-457-9101
CDRS REP Loretta Wonitoy

Mark Gross
     780-457-9101
     780-456-5700

VARIETY SHOW Nadine Meads
Mark Gross

     780-456-6197
     780-456-5700

CASINO Maureen Ewart
Mark Gross

     780-457-0708
     780-456-5700

MEMBERSHIP Christina  Fletcher      780-484-3051
PUBLICITY Bev Gross      780-456-5700
SOCIAL Lorna Melnyk      780-456-4596
BINGO DIRECTOR Kristen Eek

Tammy Hall
     780-455-9177
     780-457-9132

SOCCER Marlene Miskiw      780-456-3978
SOFTBALL Loretta Wonitoy      780-457-9101
PROGRAMS Zuzana Bado

Keoma McMurren
     780-457-2759
     780-457-9101

WAYS & MEANS Kristen Eek      780-455-9177
SOCCER EQUIP. Arlene Pettifer      780-456-3978
BUILDING & ASSETS Al Chapman      780-456-9292  
PLAYSCHOOL Registrar      780-499-0232
COMMUNITY SERVICES Trudy Raadik      
HALL RENTALS Terry Chapman      780-457-4342Al

780-457-2759

587-983-9401

Ryan Korpesio 780 444-9212

Angela Paris 780-920-8999

Ryan Korpesio

Myah Westergreen 780-289-7706

 Upcoming Bingos
If you have an upcoming Bingo please see 

dates below and you will also be receiving a 
call as a reminder.  If you have any questions 
or you have not received a registration bingo 

date, call
Angela- 780-920-8999

Dates are as follows: 
Jan 30th, Feb 11th, March 13th 

  
All Bingos are at Kensington Bingo Hall unless 

otherwise stated.  

Seating Capacity 120 
Weekend rates:
Dunluce Community Members:
6pm Friday evening til  5pm Sunday evening $300.00 plus $350.00  damage deposit  
Non-Dunluce Community Members:
6pm Friday evening til 5pm Sunday evening
$350.00 plus $350.00 damage deposit.
Daily rates:
Community Members: $200.00 Damage deposit $350.00
Non-Dunluce Community Members: $275.00 Damage deposit $350.00
Hourly rate: $30.00/Hr, minimum 3 hours Damage deposit equals hourly rate
For more information  contact Al Chapman at   457-4342.   
www.dunlucecl.ca

Denyse Ward

780-232-1925

Registrar

Sabrina Boutilier

780-444-9212

780-982-6260

Dunluce Community Programs
Fall 2016/Spring 2017

For more information or registration please phone,
(780) 457-2759, or e-mail zuzana.bado@gmail.com

PROGRAM AGE TIME FEE DAY LOCATION NOTE
Gymnastics 5-12 5:30 6:30 $50 Wednesday TBA Body suit & bare feet

Dance Classes
Ballet & Tap

3 yrs

4+5 yrs

Oct. 4-Dec. 6
Jan.10- Mar.14 

6:15 – 7:00

Oct. 4-Dec. 6
Jan.10- Mar.14 

$100

$120

Tuesday

Tuesday

Dunluce Hall

Dunluce Hall

Pink tights, Black body suit

Ballet shoes, Tap shoes

DUNLUCE CASINO
On behalf of Dunluce Community League, would like to thank 
everyone who came out and helped us with our Casino on Jan. 
17th & 18th 2017, at Century Casino. It is very much appreci-
ated.

Thanks,

Maureen & Mark
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Dunluce Community Spring Meeting, 
Soccer & Ball Registration

Sunday, February 26, 2017 @ 2:00 pm
Dunluce Hall, 11620 – 162 Avenue

Come register for outdoor soccer and softball.  Only cash and cheques accepted (credit 
cards or debit NOT available).  To register you will:

(1)	 Purchase a $25.00 Dunluce Community League 
membership fee (cash/ cheque), valid 	 Sept 1/16 to 
Aug 31/17, one per household, per year.

(2)	 Leave a $200 undated volunteer deposit cheque 
for EACH child being registered.  Failure to fulfill your 
volunteer commitment(s) as chosen will result in your 
deposit(s) cheque being cashed. Your cheque will be 
returned when you complete your volunteer shift.

(3)	 Register & pay ball fees by cash/cheque. You 
must PRE-REGISTER for soccer online, and bring 2 
printed copies of your registration confirmation with you.,

Bring child’s Birth Certificate for verification of age.

**ALL THREE STEPS MUST BE COMPLETED BEFORE YOU LEAVE OR
YOUR CHILD WILL NOT BE PLACED ON A TEAM**

	A $100 soccer uniform deposit (*does not apply to softball) is 
required, and this deposit returned at the end of season when 
your uniform is returned.

At this meeting, you must sign up for one volunteer commit-
ment PER CHILD.  

After this date, you must sign up for two volunteer commit-
ments PER CHILD.  Separate deposit cheques required for 
each child.  Children are not required to attend this meeting.  
Parents wishing to coach can sign up at this time. 

Registrations accepted after this meeting will be subject to a 
$50.00 late fee.  All cheques payable to “Dunluce Community 
League”.  Elections are held to fill any vacant Board positions.  

Please consider volunteering.

Visit Dunlucecl.ca for fees, ages and game nights 

            PLAY BALL!
DUNLUCE SOFTBALL 2017

LEVEL   COST   YEAR OF BIRTH 

U6 (T-Ball)  $45.00   Born 2011 and earlier 
U8 (Coach Pitch) $45.00   2009-2010 
U10 (Mite)  $60.00   2007-2008  
U12 (Squirt)  $60.00   2005-2006 
U14 (Peewee)  $60.00   2003-2004  
U16 (Bantam)  $60.00   2001-2002  
U18 (Midget)  $60.00   1998-1999-2000 

 
 REGISTRATION DAY:  SUNDAY, February 26 at 2:00 PM 
                       Dunluce Hall: 11620 – 162 Avenue 
 
Check out our website at http://dunlucecl.ca for further 
information or send an email to  softball@dunlucecl.ca 
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Dunluce Community Programs
Fall 2016/Spring 2017

For more information or registration please phone,
(780) 457-2759, or e-mail zuzana.bado@gmail.com

PROGRAM AGE TIME FEE DAY LOCATION NOTE
Gymnastics 5-12 5:30 6:30 $50 Wednesday TBA Body suit & bare feet

Dance Classes
Ballet & Tap

3 yrs

4+5 yrs

Oct. 4-Dec. 6
Jan.10- Mar.14 

6:15 – 7:00

Oct. 4-Dec. 6
Jan.10- Mar.14 

$100

$120

Tuesday

Tuesday

Dunluce Hall

Dunluce Hall

Pink tights, Black body suit

Ballet shoes, Tap shoes

Is your child or will 
your child be 3 before 
September 1, 2017?

Please attend our Open 
House and Registration 
on 
Feb 8 from 6:30 - 
8:00 pm.  

Visit our Website at 
www.lcdskids.com

Ask Charles
I saw an ad saying a real estate professional will buy my house 

if it’s not sold in 90 days. Should I be wary?

Wary might not be the best word, but you do need to make sure 
you understand the details of the offer. This type of offer is a guaranteed 
sales agreement, and while there is nothing illegal or wrong with a real 
estate company offering this kind of arrangement, it is rarely the best 
option for consumers. 

In a guaranteed sales agreement, a real estate brokerage agrees to buy a piece of 
real estate from a seller at a previously agreed upon price, if it hasn’t sold to someone 
else before a certain date. Only real estate brokerages can offer these agreements, not 
individual real estate professionals.

If you’re selling your home to buy another one, you may be interested in a guar-
anteed sales agreement for the home you own now. It could help you avoid owning two 
homes and paying two mortgages. A guaranteed sales agreement might give you the 
confidence to proceed with your new home purchase before selling your current one.

 
What sellers need to keep in mind in these arrangements is that the real estate 

brokerage wants to minimize its risk.

For example, it’s rare that a guaranteed purchase price will be based on the prop-
erty’s listing price or the property’s market value. In most cases, the brokerage calculates 
the guaranteed purchase price using a formula where legal fees, carrying cost, and com-
mission on the resale are subtracted from the purchase price. This minimizes the broker-
age’s risk, but it can also greatly reduce how much that seller receives for their home.

Brokerages that offer guaranteed sales programs are required to have policies for 
those programs. Those policies should include how the brokerage sets the guaranteed 
sales price and who is in control of the property’s listing price during the listing period; 
it may not be the seller. It’s not unusual for a guaranteed sales agreement to include a 
clause that requires a seller to lower their listing price during the term of the listing. 
Remember, your real estate brokerage wants to minimize its risk. It prefers to sell your 
property to a buyer rather than to use the guaranteed sales agreement, and lowering the 
listing price can sometimes help that happen.

If your real estate brokerage offers you a guaranteed sale agreement, it’s up to you 
to decide whether you’re interested. Before you do, make sure you read and understand 
all of the fine print. 

“Ask Charles” is a monthly question and answer column by Charles Stevenson, 
Director of Professional Standards with the Real Estate Council of Alberta (RECA). 
RECA is the independent, non-government agency responsible for the regulation of 
Alberta’s real estate industry. We license, govern, and set the standards of practice for 
all real estate, mortgage brokerage, and real estate appraisal professionals in Alberta. 
To submit a question, email askcharles@reca.ca. 
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Lorelei Beaumaris News

Bingos
Upcoming Bingos

Our next bingo dates, held at Kensington 
Bingo Hall from 4:45pm - 9:45pm  
      	
Wednesday, January 25 ( 9 volunteers 
needed)
Monday, February 20 (Family Day stat) 
(18 volunteers needed)

Please consider volunteering! $50 Tiger 
bucks will given for each volunteers 
spot filled. Tiger bucks can be used for 
soccer registration fee or hall rentals. 

If you are scheduled for a bingo, Jennifer 
will give a courtesy phone reminder about 
a week prior (to the number you wrote 
down at registration time. You also have 
your parental commitment date on your 
copy of the registration form). 

For bingo inquiries please contact Jen-
nifer at 780-720-7843 or email: 
bingolbcl@gmail.com  

Advice when volunteering at Bingo:  
Wear comfortable shoes, as most jobs re-
quire you to walk around the bingo hall 
for the shift.  Please don’t plan on texting 
friends or standing on the sides; we are 
expected to focus on our job and circulate 
throughout the room. 

You will get a 25 minute break which al-
lows you to sit and relax and you can have 
a meal from the concession stand for free.  

Do call-backs quickly (calling out the 
bingo winner’s number) which speeds up 
the games and gets you out earlier.  

Have fun; visit with your community 
members as you walk around, and think 
of all the good you are doing for your 
community and your body (it is exercise 
too!).

Lines of 
Communication 

Lorelei-Beaumaris
Facebook – Find the most recent updates and 
a forum for you to comment or add something 
of interest for our community members, 
and don’t forget to “like” us at https://www.
facebook.com/loreleibeaumaris (Lorelei-
Beaumaris Community League)

Twitter – Find the short and sweet updates 
at https://twitter.com/LBCommLeague Don’t 
forget to follow us! 

Website – Check out the new look and lay-
out!  Visit us at www.lbcl.ca 

Gmail –All email addresses are now gmail 
addresses.  You can find our email links on 
our website (here: http://lbcl.ca/new-page-2)  
If you don’t get a reply within a week please 
email commlbcl@gmail.com (Communica-
tions) for assistance.  
	
Email News - If you know of someone who 
would like to receive our email news please 
have them email a request to 
commlbcl@gmail.com. 
Note: You can unsubscribe at any time by 
replying to our email sent with “unsubscribe” 
in the body or subject line.  

Get Involved in Your 
Community

Are you interested in starting a bridge club, 
a fitness group, a new parents group, or a se-
niors club?  

Do you have an idea for a social event?  Are 
you willing to organize a block party or spe-
cial event?  

We are open to your ideas, your passions, and 
your skills and would love for you to join us 
and bring more ideas, activities and events to 
our community. 

If you are interested to know what is happen-
ing in your community and have time, energy 
and passion to contribute, please join us at our 
Annual General Meeting February 21, 7pm 
at the Community Hall (16220 – 103 Street)

	

2016-2017 Lorelei-Beaumaris Board of Directors  
President Sonya presidentlbcl@gmail.com
Vice President Maria vicepresidentlbcl@gmail.com
Secretary VACANT secylbcl@gmail.com
Treasurer Christina treasurerlbcl@gmail.com
Ways and Means Taryn waysmeans@gmail.com
Past President Cody pastpresidentlbcl@gmail.com
Bingo Chair Jennifer bingolbcl@gmail.com
Casino Chair VACANT casinolbcl@gmail.com
CDRS Representatives VACANT cdrslbcl@gmail.com
Variety Show Reps Taryn, Caroline varietyshowlbcl@gmail.com
Sports Director Ghaida & David sportslbcl@gmail.com
Social Directors Heidi & Liza sociallbcl@gmail.com
Memberships Sabrina membershipslbcl@gmail.com
Communications  Oksana  commlbcl@gmail.com  
Community Safety Directors Jennifer communitysafetylbcl@gmail.com
Director at Large Rosemary
Director at Large Arlene
Website Oksana commlbcl@gmail.com
Playschool Information

www.loreleibeaumarisplayschool.com
General Manager Tina hallrentalslbcl@gmail.com

780-686-4415
City of Edmonton Community Recreation Coordinator      Alison Mould
alison.mould@edmonton.ca
LBCL Website: www.lbcl.ca
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/loreleibeaumaris
Twitter: https://twitter.com/LBCommLeague

NOTE: If you are having issues contacting someone please contact our Hall Manager 
who will pass on your message.  If you are interested in filling any open positions 
or would like to get involved please send an email to our president at 
presidentlbcl@gmail.com.

Lorelei-Beaumaris Community League
Annual General Meeting 

& 
Spring Sports Registration

Tuesday, February 21 @ 7:00 pm
Lorelei-Beaumaris Community Hall (16220 – 103 Street)

Once the old board has completed their 2016 commitments and all board positions for 2017 
are filled with willing, committed volunteers then, and only then, will Sports Registrations 
happen. 
We cannot run programs or offer activities if we don’t have volunteers to take care of all the 
details and maintain a community league.  
Please don’t wait for someone else to step forward, we need you!  

Late Registrations:  
       Friday, March 3, 2017 		  7:00pm - 9:00pm 
       Friday, March 17, 2017 		  7:00pm - 9:00pm

Please note that each late registration requires 2 volunteer commitments and a $25 late fee.

See our website www.lbcl.ca or our Facebook https://www.facebook.com/loreleibeaumaris 
for more information. 
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Lorelei-Beaumaris Community League has the 
largest Hall facility in Castle Downs.
- Hall dimensions are approximately 60 ft x 52 ft 
(bar to wall) 
- Accommodation for 448 guests (non-fixed 
seats), 354 (non-fixed tables & seats),  280 (din-
ing and beverage).
- Air conditioned, pot lighting, coatroom, wheel-
chair accessible washrooms
- Raised stage setting (stage dimensions 13 ft x 
20 ft wide) 
- Stage risers for the floor area  (Risers consist of 
5 units (ea 4’ x 8’) for a total raised floor stage 
setting of 20’ x 8’, grey carpeted & black skirting 
- $100 with main hall rental)
- Black lecturn (podium)
- 30 - 5ft round tables, 40 - 6ft rectangular tables 
2 - 3ft accent tables
- Full, commercial kitchen with natural gas stove 
& ovens
- Spacious wet-bar area with bar-fridge and ice 
machine
- Large BBQ available (cooks up to 65 burgers 
or 126 hotdogs all at once)
- Multi media system available for power-point, 
slideshows, videos, etc... 
- We do not have linens or chair covers.  Event 
rental companies will be able to assist you with 
these items.
All Rates include GST:
- $710 – Fri 4:00pm – Sunday noon 
(Note: Sept.- May full weekend bookings must 
be made at least 8 weeks in advance)
- $450 – Friday or Saturday
- $240 – all day Sunday
- $40 hourly rate (weekdays and Sundays)
- $300 – media system rental
- $35 – music (if recorded music of any sort is 
played - Socan & Resound tariff)
- $100 - 20’x8’ floor level stage risers (carpeted 
and skirted)
- $75 – Large BBQ (cooks up to 65 burgers or 
126 hot dogs at once)
- $50 – dishes rental (plates, cutlery, glassware, 
limited small wares)
- Deposits on ALL Rentals:     Hall $500     Me-
dia $800     (Hall + Media = $1300)

**  Please note that all contracts signed for 
hall rentals will be required to purchase Rent-
ers Insurance for their event date at Lorelei 
Hall. We will give them the link to FPB Insur-
ance to do this online. ** (Prices are subject to 
change.  Please confirm with Hall Manager)
* Discounts may be available to LBCL Members 
who are booking for their use. Please talk to the 
hall manager for more information. 

Call Tina 780-686-4415 for questions or an 
appointment to view (please leave a message).  
Email hallrentals@lbcl.ca   If you would like to 
see photos of the hall from various angles to get 
a feel for it please visit our photos on our website 
at www.lbcl.ca or on our  
www.facebook.com/loreleibeaumaris. 

Lorelei-
Beaumaris 
Community 

Memberships 
2016-17 Memberships are now 
available and are valid until August 
31, 2017. 

Family memberships are $25 and 
singles or seniors are $15. 

Lorelei-Beaumaris community 
league membership can be pur-
chased:

• Mac’s Convenience Store - Beau-
maris (by Lakeside Landing – 113As-
treet & 153 Ave).
• online by visiting EFCL online 
memberships  (single or senior mem-
berships are not available online)
• directly from the league. Please 
email 

Lorelei-Beaumaris 
Indoor Soccer 

The U12 Boys (Delgado) did excellent at the 
Polar Cup tournament with a 1st  place result! 
The boys were fun to watch and gained a lot of 
skill and game sense as the season progressed. 
Well done guys!
They have a shot for City Finals so let us wish 
them luck!		

Lorelei-Beaumaris
Community League

Outdoor Soccer Registration 2017
Registration Day Tuesday, February 21, 2017, 7:00 pm – 9: 00 pm. 
Late Registration Friday, March 3, 2017, 7:00 pm – 9: 00 pm. (late fees apply)  
Friday, March 17, 2017, 7:00 pm – 9: 00 pm. (late fees apply)  
Location:  Lorelei-Beaumaris Community hall (Rink Shack) 
16220-103 ST Edmonton, AB, T5J 2R7
Level      Year born     Modified    Formats    Game Length         		 Tentative Day               Fee   
U4                 2013       3vs3         half field   10m. warmup+ 2 X 20m.      Friday                          $115.00
U6     2011 – 2012       4vs4         half field   10m. warmup + 2 X 20m.     Tuesday-Thursday      $155.00
U8     2009 – 2010       6vs6         half field   10m. warmup + 2 X 20m.     Monday- Wednesday  $155.00
U10   2007 – 2008       7vs7          full field      2 X 25 min. halves             Monday- Wednesday  $165.00 
U12   2005 – 2006       8vs8          full field      2 X 25 min. halves             Tuesday-Thursday      $205.00 
U14   2003 – 2004     11vs11        full field      2 X 25 min. halves             Monday- Wednesday  $235.00
U16   2001 – 2002     11vs11        full field      2 X 25 min. halves             Sunday & Thursday    $240.00 
(Possibility of one or two Wednesdays) 
U18   1999 – 2000    11vs11        full field       2 X 25 min. halves            Sunday & Tuesday      $240.00
(Possibility of one or two Thursdays) 

Soccer Fees Include: uniforms (shorts, jersey and 1 pair of socks), individual/team photo, general league fees. U10-U18 regis-
tration also includes referee fees. 
The season begins May 2nd (depending on weather) and will run until the end of June.
For more information please see our website http://lclb.ca/soccer

Winter Green Shack Program at 
Lorelei Park

FREE Community Drop-In Recreational 
Program!
Children ages 6-12 can experience a variety of 
activities, crafts, outdoor cooking and more! 
Families are welcome!
January 7 to February 1, 2017  at Lorelei Park 
(16230-103 street)
Tuesdays and Wednesdays 		
3:30pm-6:00pm
Saturdays 				  
1:00pm - 5:00pm
All activities are outside! Please ensure that 
you com dressed for the weather.
Children under the age of 6 must be supervised 
by a parent or guardian.

Scrapbooking and 
Paper Crafting

	
Want a great way to escape the hustle 
of life and capture the moments that 
will last a lifetime? Join the creative 
crew at Lorelei hall 16220-103 street 
for an upcoming mini-retreats on: 	
	
●	 January 21, 2017
●	 March 11, 2017
●	 May 13, 2017 
●	 September 23, 2017  
●	 October 21, 2017
●	 November 18, 2017
Come join the crafty, scrappers at 
Lorelei-Beaumaris Hall!  You will 
have the time and space to scrapbook 
your favorite pictures either tradi-
tionally or digitally or do your card 
making, paper crafting and stamping. 
Digital Tid-bits will now be included 
free in Funcrops, instead of being at 
a separate paid event.  You will have 
unlimited use of all Tannis’ tools - 
including Cricut Expressions machine, 
and cartridges, Cuttlebug and dies, and 
scanner for conversion to digital file 
(must have your own USB), a limited 
amount of supplies will be available 
for purchase. Coffee, muffins in the 
morning, light snacks in the afternoon 
and some kind of tasty food for sup-
per. Please contact Tannis for more 
information photos@telusplanet.net 
(780) 885~1647
http://lbcl.ca/scrapbooking 
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Are you looking for somewhere to play 
shinny or somewhere to practice skating 
where you can hang on to the boards, or 
somewhere you can work on that single 
axel?  
Lorelei-Beaumaris will have ice rinks 
available for you!  Access to the rink is 
free with your 2016-17 skate tag or com-
munity membership card; a drop-in fee for 
non-members will be available. We have 
some skates and helmets available to lend 
if you need some gear. 

Rink hours 
Tues/Thurs       10:00am - 1:00 pm 	
Saturday 	 1:00pm -6:00pm 	
Sunday 		  1:00pm - 5:00pm 

For more information please see our 
website www.lbcl.ca or our facebook page 
https://www.facebook.com/loreleibeau-
maris 
We will do our best to have the rink open 
as scheduled weather permitting.  
The rink will be closed at –20°C w/ 
windchill or above +1, or in heavy snow 
conditions.

City of Edmonton is offering FREE DROP-
IN Learn To Skate program at Lorelei skate 
rink! Meet new friends and learn basic 
skating skills through fun activities and 
games.

January 15 	 10am-1pm 	
January 22	 10am-1pm
January 29 	 10am-1pm
February 5	 10am-1pm
February 12	 10am-1pm
February 19 	 10am-1pm 

Program will cancel at –25°C with wind-
chill, or if the ice is unusable as deemed by 
facility.

Outdoor Rinks in Lorelei

Call for donation of 
used equipment  

If you have gently used and unnecessary 
helmets or skates that collect dust in your 
garage please consider donating them to 
the Lorelei Beaumaris Community League. 
They will be put to a good use by the com-
munity children.

We can arrange drop-off or pick up at your 
convenience.

Please contact Tina at (780) 686-4415. 

Lorelei-Beaumaris 
Community Playschool 
Annual General Meeting

	
Please join us for Open House and Registration Night for the 2017-2018 school year. 

When: Tuesday, February 28, 2017 @ 6pm to 8pm
Where: 16220 103 St NW, Edmonton, AB T5X 3A9

Classes Offered (9:00am-11:15am):	
3/4 year olds 	 Tues & Thurs 	 $90.00 
4 year olds 	 Mon/Wed/Fri 	 $135.00 
4 year olds 	 Mon to Fri 	 $225.00 

To register, please contact Heidi at: 780-475-7750.  For more information or to see what 
they have been up to please visit the playschool website http://www.loreleibeaumarisplay-
school.com

Free Skating Party
Lorelei Beaumaris Community League 
won the contest this year to see who could 
open their outdoor rink the fastest!

Besides the bragging rights, we also get to 
display a trophy and enjoy a skating party 
on February 12, 2017! 

We will post all of the details on our 
website http://lbcl.ca/ as well as on our 
Facebook page https://www.facebook.com/
loreleibeaumaris/ 

Boston Pizza - Namao   16521 97 St   456-5554
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Ziad Aboultaif, MP 
Edmonton Manning 

Suite 204A, 8119-160 Ave. 
Edmonton, AB 
T5Z 0G8 

Phone: 780-822-1540 
Fax: 780-822-1544 
Email:ziad.aboultaif.c1@parl.gc.ca 

If I can be of assistance to you on any federal matter, please do not hesitate to contact my 
office.  We offer information on services provided by the Government of Canada, including: 

 
 The Canada Pension Plan / Old Age Security  Citizenship Inquiries 

 Guaranteed Income Supplement  Canadian Passport / Consular Affairs 

 Immigration Matters  Business Opportunities / Grants & Funding 

 Student Loans   Taxation Issues 

WORKING FOR YOU IN EDMONTON AND OTTAWA 

www.ziadaboultaif.ca 

Nicole Goehring 
 MLA for Edmonton Castle Downs 

 12120 161 Avenue NW 
 Edmonton AB, T5X 5M8 

 PH: 780-414-0705 FX: 780-414-0707 
Edmonton.castledowns@assembly.ab.ca 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

I want to wish everyone a very Happy 2017. I was excited to 
visit so many constituents and locations over the holiday 
season. 

We met with the Castle Downs Lions Village residents, St. 
Charles Parish, Northwest Pentecostal Assembly, The Chin 
Yin Buddhist Society, Castledowns Baptist Church, All Saints 
Lutheran Church, Good Shepherd Anglican Church, The 
Church of Jesus Christ Latter-day Saints, residents, families 
and staff of Salvation Army Grace Manor and Tuoi Hac 
Golden Age Manor, Al Rashid Mosque and the Military 
Family Resource Centre Edmonton. I also was able to stop 
by and show my appreciation for all the hard work of the 
Firefighters of Castle Downs Fire Station #17.   

I had the extraordinary opportunity to attend the 
Community Holiday Luncheon with the Edmonton Islamic 
Academy. The food was delicious and thank you for the 
moving presentations from the students.   

Earlier this month, Minister of Finance Joe Ceci and I were 
welcomed at the Castle Downs Family YMCA to announce 
the budget consultation process for Budget 2017. If you 
have any suggestions, comments or questions please reach 
out to my office. There is also an online submission form 
that can be completed at the following website. 

https://www.alberta.ca/budget-consultations.aspx 

Submissions will be accepted until Feb 3 at 4:30pm. 

We look forward to hearing from you and I want to wish 
everyone a happy healthy Chinese New Year!  

 

 


